KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

September 30, 2006, Apison Retreat Center, Ooltewah

 The meeting was opened with prayer by Jim Heath. 

Prior to the meeting, a tour of the Apison Retreat Center was taken by 12 people.  These included members of the secretariat and guests. 

Those present:  Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Ginger Hutton, Marie Martinez, Steve Pacitti, Carol Rummel, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Dick Shriver, and Father Alex Waraksa.  Carol and Ray Bolton, Angie Feltz, and Sue Heath were present as guests. 

The Leader’s Group Reunion included sharing by all present.  All read the Leader’s Prayer.

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there had been several changes and corrections to the minutes of the July 8 meeting.  These are noted in the revised minutes.  

   The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Written reports were distributed and discussed (attached).  

· Debbie mentioned that there was approximately a $2000.00 deficit from the men’s weekend in September.  Discussion was held as to how the deficit could be collected.  Debbie will contact those who attended and had indicated that they wanted to give something.

The report was accepted.

Cursillo:  Steve

· Steve mentioned that he was impressed with the new Leader’s Manual and wanted to discuss parts of it with the Secretariat.

Pre Cursillo: Carol

· Carol reported that there is usually a rush of applications at the last minute prior to the weekends.  She asked if all members could work to spread the applications over the year.

· Carol will be speaking about Cursillo at St. John Neumann parish.  She stated that she is available to speak at all churches in the region.  
· We currently have 10 women’s and 7 men’s applications on file as candidates for future weekends.
Post Cursillo: Steve  

· Steve passed around summaries of the evaluation sheets from the men’s September weekend.  

· He mentioned that some supplies had been brought to the Apison Retreat Center in preparation for the 2007 weekends.  The supplies will be stored year round at the retreat center.  

· Steve complimented Debbie and Sharon Prohaska on the Grand Ultreya at Our Lady of Fatima.

· He stated that he has asked Cindy and Jim Pedrowski to have an Ultreya at St. Augustine Church in Signal Mountain.

· Discussion was held on having two Grand Ultreyas a year, each after the men’s and women’s weekends. Steve stated that he wanted to have four Grand Ultreyas a year, one before and one after the two men’s and women’s weekends. 

· The problem of communicating with Cursillistas who do not have E-mail was discussed.  It was decided that the job of keeping in touch with everyone was the job of the Parish Rep.

School of Leaders, English: Lois

· A record number of people were present for the School of Leaders in August at St. John Neumann.  

· Lois mentioned several key points from her report of the August School of Leaders to the Secretariat. 

· Discussion of the dates of the next 2007 Schools of Leaders was postponed until later in the meeting.

· Lois requested a list of all the people in the data base.  Discussion was held on what is the best way to keep the data base up to date.  

· The November School of Leaders will be held November 4 at St. Alphonsus Church in Crossville. 

School of Leaders, Spanish:  Maria  
· Maria is currently preparing for the first Spanish School of Leaders.  She needs the Cursillo pamphlet in Spanish.  She is working with several people that will be helping her.  A suggestion was made that several Cursillo publications be ordered in Spanish.

· Maria was asked to present to Jim what she needed from the Secretariat and the community.  

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· Father Alex mentioned the conflict between the first women’s weekend in 2007 and the presentation by Father Corapi in Chattanooga.  (This issue was resolved after the meeting.  Please see under Old Business.)

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim mentioned that Robb Morris has done a great job on the website.

· Jim reported on the National Encounter in October.  He urged all Secretariat members to attend at least one National Encounter.  The next one will be in Dallas with the date to be arranged.

· Along with the national and regional Secretariats, we are focusing on what Cursillo was originally intended to be.

Old Business

· The 1 page version of The Rooster Crows that is issued every month has been very successful.  Each member of the Secretariat will be asked to write an article for The Rooster Crows once a year.  

· Dick Shriver is having a Parish Rep training session on November 11.  Dick passed around a list of reps from the various parishes.  We now have 18 parish reps.  Dick asked for help in seeking reps from parishes that do not have any.  He passed around a tentative agenda for the training session and a “job description” for parish reps and asked for comments.    

· Discussion was then held on the logistics of holding all of the men’s and women’s weekends at the Apison Retreat Center.  Jim had requested that Dave Lucheon determine our insurance coverage and whether or not we needed to have any additional riders added to the diocesan policy.  A kitchen plan was discussed for weekends at the center.  Jim volunteered to chair a committee to develop a kitchen plan and to present it to the Secretariat.  

· Dates were then given for 2007.  The School of Leaders assemblies are currently scheduled for February 10, May 12, August 11, and November 3.  (After the meeting, a change was made on the first women’s weekend from March 1-4 to February 8-11.  The School of Leaders scheduled for February 10 has been moved to February 24 at Sacred Heart Cathedral).
· Secretariat meetings are scheduled for January 13, April 14, July 14, and October 13.  Jim will check for conflicts with the diocesan calendar and regional and national Cursillo dates.  (After the meeting the April 14 date was changed to April 21.)

· The weekends scheduled are March 1-4 (women’s), April 26-29(men’s), September 13-16(women’s), and September 27-30(men’s).  (Because of the presentation by Father Corapi in Chattanooga, the first women’s weekend was moved after the meeting from March 1-4 to February 8-11.)

· The Grand Ultreya will be held January 27.  Others are to be arranged.

· Jim will check on possibly changing the date for the weekend that conflicts with the weekend that Father Corapi will be in Chattanooga.  

· Cursillo was represented at the Diocesan Ministries Day.  Angie exhibited one of the posters that was used.  Five new people gave information and asked to be contacted about Cursillo.  

· Suggestions were given for topics for the School of Leaders sessions.  These topics included spirituality, flow of the weekend, atmosphere, the new manual on the weekend talks, and preparing the talks for team members.  Discussion on qualification and training of team members was held.

New Business 

              Election of Post Cursillo Representative.  There were two candidates,                                                                      Angie Feltz and Sharon Prohaska, for the position of Post Cursillo Area Representative.  Jim stated that Sharon was very interested and wanted the position.  Angie was present at the meeting and stated that she may not be the best candidate at the present time.  A vote was held by secret ballot and Sharon Prohaska was elected.  

· Review of Pastoral Plan.  Steve noted that there was some verbiage changes.  Jim stated that some of that needed to be removed.  Lois stated that she had some changes for the School of Leaders Section.  Jim asked that she send the changes to the Secretariat for incorporation.  Jim asked that any changes to the bylaws be sent to him.  He will write and publish the Pastoral Plan changes.

· Annual Diocesan Report and Affiliation Fee.  Jim has written the report and asked Debbie to send the fee.  

· The Regional Encounter is to be held in Cincinnati on October 27-29.  Jim will attend.  

· Changes in weekend and Closure.  Steve reported that team formation for 2007 was underway.  The Three Day Manual needs updating.  He spoke about future team formation.  A “road map” has been presented to each team co-ordinator coordinator.  Discussion of mentoring for team members was held.  Steve also discussed a written plan for team formation, training, and activities of team members as well as team consideration and selection.   Addressing the education of team members at the School of Leaders was discussed.  Steve, Lois, and Maria will meet on how to do this. 

· Jim mentioned that he would like to put additional helpful information on the web site.  He will discuss this with Robb.

· Steve made a motion that both Lois and Maria be re-elected to their respective School of Leaders positions.  Carol seconded the motion and it passed on a voice vote.

· Steve made a motion that a position be established for a co-ordinator coordinator for Post Cursillo and that Ginger Hutton be elected.  He also made a motion that a co-ordinator coordinator’s position be established for the Spanish School of Leaders.  The motions passed on a voice vote. 

· It was stated that weekend candidates should receive letters only from spouses, sponsors, and close friends during the weekend, and that these should be received only if every candidate receives the same type of letter.  It is the responsibility of the Team Co-ordinator Coordinator to ensure receipt of the letters if they are to be used.

Action Items and Administration

· The Grand Ultreya will be held December 9.  The location will be announced.  

· The time and location of the next Secretariat meeting will be announced.  

· Father Alex stated that the Vatican has been reviewing different movements within the church.  He stated that all parts within the church should be connected to all other parts.  Our relationship to Christ should grow.  Cursillo should pay close attention to directions from National.  The Holy Spirit will work through us.

· Action items will be e-mailed to the responsible person by Jim.

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Fr. Alex. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE 

JANUARY 13

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon, Secretary

